
JCAC March 2015 Membership Minutes

Called to order at 7:pm by Wendy Hultsman

February minutes approved

Treasure Report - US Bank $9,057.11, JH $1,756.39, AKC $4,311.21. Tax refund will be
about $1,500.00.

Membership – 210

 Wendy Hultsman will draft a welcome letter to new students. The letter will be given to the

Foundation students

Patch

 Alex Figures took down the broken light to fix it. UPDATE: Alex fixed the light on the
Advanced side.

 Surface has been renovated.

Training

 Equipment day is scheduled for May 2. Contact Maida Liledahl for more information.

 Currently at about 200 students. The winter visitors will be leaving us soon.

 Need a replacement for Billie for the last session and need a couple more helpers for
Beginner I & II. UPDATE: Positions have been filled.

 April 15th Billie Rosen will have a training session for the advanced instructors to show
them the European handling moves so they will be able to teach them to their class.

 The Monday morning distance class given by Jean White will no longer be available.

Shows/Seminars

 The Paula Goss seminar for 2016 is confirmed. For the 2015 seminar, the club earned about
$500.00.

 The Stacy Peardot seminars for 2016 are confirmed.

 Billie Rosen still trying to contact ASU West about having more shows there. It’s been
tough getting in touch with anyone.

 The Summer schedule will be posted soon. UPDATE: summer mini show schedule up;
NADAC paperwork in process.  Summer fun run schedule being worked out by Yvette
Cook and will be up soon.

 Billie Rosen is still waiting to hear back from the contact at ASU West regarding any future
shows

 All trial secretaries, please do your best to get Jeannine the show results the day after the
show for her to update as soon as she can.

 There were 21 youngsters at the Junior Handler only show.



Old Business

 Jeannine Doepke thanked the club for the donation for her upcoming trip to run in the
World Team event in Italy.

"Dear JCAC members,
Thank you for your very generous donation for my trip to Italy to compete at the IFCS
World Agility Championships. I started my agility career with JCAC and your
continued support means a lot to me. We'll do our best to make you proud.

Thanks so much,
Jeannine and Jill”

 Sue Major will be organizing the Glendale/Surprise Pet Expo

 The Phoenix Pet Expo will be on April 25-26, 2016. There will be a booth that needs to be
manned.

JCACoGP News

 JCACoGP will be holding an October AKC show since the Valle Del Sol Golden Retriever
club will not be holding one for 2015.  Billie Rosen is looking for a site to have it a 3 day
show. If anyone knows of a place, contact her privately. If no location is found, it will be a
2 day show at PV park.

 Billie Rosen is submitting the AKC show applications for the 2016 PAWS show.

 The schedule for the April AKC show at Top Notch: Thursday night set up and get ready;
Debbie’s class will stay and help Thursday, Myra & the Golden club will assist on Friday,
and the CSRs will need to help set up and take down the practice jump area.

Next meeting April 11, 2015

Respectively submitted by Yvette Cook, Secretary


